INQUIRY INTO THE LEVEL OF BANKING AND FINANCIAL SERVICES IN RURAL AND REMOTE AREAS OF AUSTRALIA

The District Council of Grant is a rural Council surrounding Mount Gambier in the South East of South Australia.  The District is 188,000 hectares in area, and is a major primary producing region for South Australia.  Primary production includes dairy farming, prime lamb production, potato production, sheep farming, forestry plantations, viticulture and other horticultural pursuits.  

In response to the reduction of services provided by major banks within the Mount Gambier and Grant Council area, there has been a great dissatisfaction with major banks and strong support for a Community Bank in the Area.  The Mount Gambier Community Bank was established over the last two years through Bendigo Bank and has been very successful.

The District Council of Grant has also established a Rural Transaction Centre with the support of the Federal Government, which provides banking services through the ANZ Bank to the Community of Port MacDonnell.  598 transactions were processed through the Banking services provided at the Rural Transaction Centre during 2001/2002.

While electronic banking is slowing increasing in popularity, there are a number of factors that reduce its effectiveness in the Rural areas.  These include:

Limited bandwidth and Internet speed to make Internet banking satisfactory.  While access and speed is increasing in major township areas, rural farms are not receiving the same level of service and often experience frustratingly slow speeds.

Residents are not coming to grips with technology and the increasing changes.  There appears to be two generations of residents who are overwhelmed by the prospect of using new technology to access financial services.  

There remains a section of the Community who want and will always want to deal face to face with an organisation, especially where funds are concerned.

Apart form direct banking and financial services, it is essential to acknowledge the vital service provided in Rural Counselling programs to our area, especially the South East Rural Counselling Service.  These programs need continued Government support.

